
 
 

PRESS RELEASE 

 

Contact: Greg Giordano (727) 847-8179 

Date: December 11, 2017 

Tax Collector Mike Fasano Thanks Tom Dobies for 

Generous Gift to Hurricane Irma Victims Relief Fund 

Pasco County Tax Collector Mike Fasano extends his deepest gratitude to Mr. 

Tom Dobies, local businessman and owner of the Thomas Dobies Funeral Homes 

in West Pasco and North Pinellas Counties for his generous donation of $10,000 

to the Pasco Board of County Commissioners’ Hurricane Irma Victims Relief Fund. 

“Hurricane Irma was the most devastating storm to hit our county in recent 

memory,” states Tax Collector Mike Fasano.  “The community truly pulled 

together to help those who were hardest hit.  Tom Dobies stepped up to the 

plate and donated $10,000 to the relief fund, an extraordinary gesture of 

kindness and compassion.  Tom does so much to support good causes in our 

community, however few people know of his generosity.  I believe they should be 

made aware of the extraordinary gift he has made to help those hit by this storm, 

the impact of which is still felt today.” 


